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Newsletter & Events

Archangel
The

MAKING CHRIST KNOWN WITHIN AND BEYOND OUR WALLS  MAY & JUNE 2022 

Spring & Summer
“Grow where you are planted”

                                  Not that I am referring to being in need;   

                                            for I have learned to be content with whatever I have.  

          I know what it is to have little, and I know what it is to have plenty.   

                           In any and all circumstances  

                   I have learned the secret of being well-fed and of going hungry,  

                                                            of having plenty and of being in need.  

I can do all things through him who strengthens me. 
                                                                        Philippians 4:11-13
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Spring & Summer 

From the Rector 
 

As we live into the 50 days of Easter we are reminded that signs of new life are abounding. Similarly to 
Christmas, Easter is more than just one day - it’s a season. The Season of Easter invites us to open our 
heart and mind to a season of newness. After Jesus’ crucifixion and resurrection, the disciples found 
themselves forced to encounter a new reality in the same ways we have. This can be challenging 
because, like the disciples, we like our routines and the way things used to be.  
 
If the pandemic has taught me anything, it is that you can’t hold on too tightly or loosely. A steady hand 
allows us to be flexible and ready for the next gust of wind. As we wait for the next gust I continue to be 
committed to the rich traditions of The Episcopal Church and St. Michael’s. And I’m mindful that if we had 
tried to wait out the pandemic, had not invested in technology, had not cultivated new spiritual 
experiences, and if we hadn’t sought out new ways to make Christ known beyond our walls - we would 
be experiencing the same significant challenges that many churches are facing across the country and 
world.   
 
With a growing spiritual home and budget that has increased nearly 50% in the past two years, I’m 
encouraged by the many ways we are holding onto the important aspects of our rich traditions while 
seeking new ways to grow where we have been planted. As we continue to live into our mission by living, 
learning, and loving in new ways, I want to thank you for the many ways you have been 
faithful and shown up. It is an exciting season at St. Michael’s and I’m looking forward 
to several familiar and new opportunities the staff and lay leaders in our parish have 
planned for this summer.  
 
As signs of spring blossom in your life, I pray that you and your loved ones live into the 
hope and promise of this Easter Season and I look forward to seeing you soon!  
 
Faithfully in Christ,  
The Rev. Matt Holcombe 
 

May & June Worship & Formation Schedule 

  8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - In-person, & Online  

  9:15 - 10:10 AM - Formation for All (Summer Break May 22 / Resumes September 11) 

  10:30 AM Holy Eucharist -  Inside or Outside & In-person w/ Children’s Chapel 

  5:00 PM Holy Eucharist -  Inside & In-person “Come as you are”  
                                           

  May 1   Third Sunday of Easter    8:00 AM*   10:30 AM   5:00 PM         

  May 8   Fourth Sunday of Easter   8:00 AM*   10:30 AM   5:00 PM    

  May 15  Fifth Sunday of Easter    8:00 AM*   10:30 AM   5:00 PM 

  May 22  Sixth Sunday of Easter      Spring Parish Day 10:00 AM* Inside 

  May 29  Seventh Sunday of Easter   8:00 AM*   10:30 AM   5:00 PM 

  June 5  Pentecost         8:00 AM*   10:30 AM  5:00 PM 

  June 12  Trinity Sunday       8:00 AM*   10:30 AM   5:00 PM 

  June 19  Second Sunday after Pentecost 8:00 AM*   10:30 AM  5:00 PM  

  June 26  Third Sunday after Pentecost  8:00 AM*   10:30 AM   5:00 PM    

 

Please Note:  

8:00 AM* Services 

will be online / 

Livestreamed 

10:30 AM Services 

will be held outside  
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Spring & Summer 

Special Sunday Celebrations   
 
We have many exciting things happening at St. Michael’s and several special celebrations we will be 
observing and recognizing. Join us in-person or online!  

May 1: Children & Youth Sunday  
 
We are blessed to have so many wonderful children and youth 
as part of our spiritual home. On May 1 our children and youth 
will be participating in our worship services, helping as lay 
readers, chalice bearers, ushers, greeters, and leading our 
music. Help make our children and youth welcome and get to 
know their names by saying saying hello when you see them on 
Sunday! Our special guest preacher on May 1 will be Owen 
Copps, Director of Children, Youth, and Young Adult Ministries.  

May 8: Mother’s Day &  
Daughters of the King Admission Service   
 
During our worship services we will be honoring and 
celebrating all the women in our lives. Join us as we 
recognize all the women, mothers, and mother figures 
in our community. We will also be handing out a flower 
to each woman in the parish to show our gratitude! 
During the 8:00 AM Service we will admit a new 
Daughter into our Chapter at St. Michael’s.    

May 15: High School Senior Send Off &              
Children & Youth Volunteer Appreciation   
 
Each year we send off our High School Seniors with love, 
prayers, and a gesture of kindness to help them during the next 
season of their journey. Join us at the 10:30 AM Service for our 
Senior Send Off. We will also recognize our amazing Children & 
Youth Volunteers that help teach Sunday School, lead Youth 
Group, & work in our Nursery.  

May 22: Spring Parish Day  
 
We will have a combined 10:00 AM service inside, 
in-person, & online. Join us for a festive Eucharist, 
fellowship, games for kids, and a parish wide 
lunch after the service. Keep your fingers crossed 
for good weather so we can enjoy our beautiful 
outdoor spaces. See you there!  
No RSVP required - just show up!  
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Pentecost & Cookout Sundays 

Pentecost 
Sunday, June 5 
. 
    8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Inside & Online* 

    10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Outside with Children’s Chapel  

    11:45 AM “Cookout Sunday”  

    5:00 PM Holy Eucharist - Inside & “Come as your are”  

Our popular outdoor worship service is returning on Sunday, June 5. The 8:00 AM & 5:00 PM 
Services will be held indoors and the 10:30 AM Service will be outside every other Sunday. When 
worshiping outside please dress comfortably, bring a chair, and don’t forget sunscreen and a hat. We 
will have white umbrellas to help provide pockets of shade. Wear something RED to join us in our 
Pentecost celebration!   

DON’T FORGET TO WEAR SOMETHING RED 

Cookout Sundays  

June 5 - August 28, 11:45 AM 

(Every other Sunday)  

Who doesn’t love a good cookout? Join us every 

other Sunday this summer for outdoor worship at 

10:30 AM followed by food and fellowship at 11:45 

AM. Each Cookout will be organized and hosted by a 

different group in our parish ... BBQ Guild, Vestry, 

Men’s Group, etc. However, we will still need 

volunteers. Be on the lookout for the sign up in the 

Weekly eNews or contact Jennie with questions or if 

you would like to help host a cookout: 

jennie@stmikeschurch.com. $3-5 Donation per 

person.  

 

 

 

  

Cookout Sundays at 11:45 AM 

                June 5 

                    June 19 

                       July 3 

                     July 17 

                      July 31 

                August 14 

                August 28 

10:30 AM Outdoor Worship 

   June 5 

   June 19 

   July 3 

   July 17 

   July 31 

   August 14 

   August 28 
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New this Summer 

Summer Faith Box  

Pick up June 5, 12, or 19  

Traveling this summer or will you be out of town visiting family 

or friends? Maybe you are around all summer and need some 

encouragement between Sundays? Pick up a St. Mike’s 

Summer Faith Box to help you feed your faith during the week 

or while out of town. Included will be items to help you 

worship, pray, and focus on your relationship with God. Each family will be invited to pick up one box 

towards the beginning of June. Can’t pick up your Summer Box on a Sunday? Boxes will be available 

for pick up in the office beginning June 6 (Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM.)  We look forward 

to seeing how you will use your Summer Faith Box as we grow and share our faith beyond our walls.  

New Volunteer & Registration Sign-Up … Coming in June!   

St. Michael’s has been using iVolunteer 

for years and we’ve experienced a lot of 

limitations, technical problems, and 

glitches, and heard from many about 

how difficult it was to use. As our use of 

sign-ups and members have increased, 

our demands on the platform have as 

well. We are excited to announce our 

move to SignUp Genius with June 

events. You will continue to access sign

-ups on our website just like before. 

However, the screen will look a little 

different. This new platform is easier to 

use and you will receive an automated 

sign-up reminder 3 days before for 

many of our events along with 

coordinator and role information! You 

are also able to cancel online if 

something comes up! As you navigate 

our new platform, please contact Rev. 

Angela Lerena with any questions.  

Volunteer & Sign-up will remain at: www.stmikeschurch.com/signup  
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Worship Reminders 

Flower Announcement 

Altar Flowers or Columbarium Arrangements 
 

Each week our Flower Guild creates beautiful arrangements with 

real and/or silk flowers for our worship services and other special 

events. Donating altar flowers in someone’s memory or giving 

flowers in thanksgiving is easy and costs only $50 for two 

arrangements. Visit our flower website and fill out the online form, 

call the church office 719-598-3244, or email Diane Dennison 

diane@stmikeschurch.com. To have a bouquet of flowers placed in the 

columbarium for a loved one you can visit the website above and make a donation 

of $25. Please place orders at least two weeks in advance.  

               https://www.stmikeschurch.com/flowers 

Summer Worship  

Volunteers Needed 

All ages welcome!  
 

Ever think about helping on Sundays? Each week 

we need over 20 volunteers to fill a variety of 

roles: usher, greeter, acolyte, lay reader, chalice 

bearer, coffee hour host, AV volunteers, and 

nursery volunteers. No prior experience is needed 

and on the job training is provided. Sign up today 

or call the church office with questions:  

www.stmikeschurch.com/signup 

Updated COVID-19 Guidelines  
 

In March we updated 

our Community 

Covenant that revised 

our policies on masks 

and Holy Eucharist. 

Masks indoors are 

now optional with the 

exception of our 

nursery staff and volunteers. The common cup (or 

chalice) is back for dipping your Communion 

wafer into the wine (also known as intinction.) We 

continue to encourage all to exercise caution and 

stay home if you are sick or have any flu, cold, or 

COVID-19 symptoms. Color coded wrist bands 

are available in the Gathering Space to help 

provide others with a non-verbal communication 

about your comfortability level as it relates to 

interacting with others. We are aware our 

situation is evolving and if federal, state, county, 

and/or diocesan guidelines change we will update 

our Community Covenant as necessary. Thank 

you for your continued patience and 

understanding.  
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Formation  

Women Who Read   

Thursday, May 19 

Cloud Cuckoo Land  

6:30 PM Online 

All women in the parish are invited 

to an online book & fellowship 

club. We will gather on Zoom on 

Thursday, May 19, at 6:30 PM to 

discuss Cloud Cuckoo Land. 

Please bring a question about the 

book and email Micki if you plan to 

attend: micki.rice@yahoo.com. In 

July we will be reading Homer’s 

Odyssey by Gwen Cooper.  Join 

us on Zoom—go to: 

www.zoom.us/join  

Meeting ID: 648253547  

Passcode: 186588  

Mindfulness 101: Contemplative Practices to Fill Your Soul 

June 5, 12, 19, 26 (Sundays) 9:15 - 10:15 AM  

The Rev. Dr. Joanne Sanders 
 

Love, kindness, compassion, well-being and liberation from 

suffering are core concerns religious and spiritual traditions 

all over the world have focused on since the beginning of 

human civilization. Together, we will learn the foundations 

of mindfulness, apply its meaningful contribution and 

benefits to spiritual practice and deepen our appreciation of 

the ever changing nature of living in the present moment. 

Space is limited for this 4-week small group experience. All 

are welcome and no previous experience needed. 

Registration is free and space is limited. Questions? 

Contact Joanne at support@stmikeschurch.com.  

Register: www.stmikeschurch.com/signup 

Wednesday Bible Study 

Every other Wednesday 

12:30 - 2:00 PM 

May 11, 25, June 8, 22 
 

Have you been thinking you ought to 

spend more time reading the Bible? If 

so, consider the Wednesday Bible study 

group. We meet every other week from 

12:30 to 2 in the Chapel. We are a group 

of men and women with more questions 

than answers. Questions? Call or email 

Laura DiSilverio ldisilverio@comcast.net. 

All are welcome. No RSVP required.  

mailto:micki.rice@yahoo.com
http://www.zoom.us/join
mailto:ldisilverio@comcast.net
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Outreach 

Over the last five months, the Outreach Committee has been 

discussing the book Toxic Charity by Robert Lupton. Throughout 

his book, Lupton argues that we be thoughtful and particular about 

the ways in which we give our money and resources when it comes 

to charity. While Lupton is primarily focused on short-term missions 

and the problems that often arise when groups go on these trips, 

he also turns his attention to local giving. He argues that the 

Church must be better about the ways it helps the poor. That 

above all else our ministries must be dignifying, and work to break 

the cycles of poverty, rather than feed them. Each committee 

member who has participated has been invited to seriously think 

about one of the partner organizations, and whether they are 

helping or hurting those they are trying to protect most. As a 

continuation of this work, the Outreach Committee will be having a 

retreat on May 6-7. During this time they will get to 

know one another better, wrap up the book, and start 

to reconstruct a path forward through our own 

Biblical lens and tradition. The culmination of this 

retreat will be on May 9, when annual 2022 Outreach 

Grants will be awarded. We are grateful for their 

diligent work to think carefully about who God is 

calling us to be within and beyond our walls. 

Look who just turned 64 years old!  It's time for Spring Cleaning and 

bringing your gently used items to church on Sunday, May 29 for the 

Thrift House. We take in clothes, shoes, jewelry, house-wares, decor 

items, books, sports items, and small furniture pieces. The Thrift 

House, located at 1027 S. Tejon, is owned by  

St. Michael's, Grace & St. Stephen’s, and Chapel of Our Savior Episcopal Churches. We have a 

manager, several part-time staff, and then volunteers who help with putting items out, helping customers, 

and ringing up sales. Profits are then dispersed to the churches for outreach. We always need more 

volunteers. Three hours once or twice a month really helps cover St. Michael's days. If interested, 

contact Kay C. Mast kayc.mast@gmail.com. Bring your items to church on the 22nd of May and there 

will be cars ready to load up your items and take them to the Thrift House.  

Laundry Love 
New Partnership! 

We are excited to announce a 

new partnership between 

Westside CARES and St. 

Michael’s to support Laundry 

Love. CEO of Westside CARES, 

Kristy Milligan, recently provided 

us with a check for $2,500. We 

are so grateful for this 

partnership that provides dignity 

to those in our community. If 

you would like to learn more or 

get involved on Mondays from 

9:00 - 11:30 AM email Deacon 

Gary gary@stmikeschurch.com.  

mailto:kayc.mast@gmail.com
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Hymns of praise then let us sing unto Christ, our heavenly king, 

Who endured the cross and grave, sinners to redeem and save. Alleluia! 

 

Thank you to everyone who made our Easter so memorable!  The Choir worked hard 

before and during Holy Week to bring us beautiful anthems on Palm Sunday, Maundy 

Thursday, and Easter.  We were blessed with our beautiful bell choir, led by Mary Dee 

Weigel, an Introit from our newly formed intergenerational Boomwhacker ensemble and many guest 

singers and instrumentalists who lent their talents to this special season. Best news of all - The organ 

is back in service!  I hope you have been enjoying hearing live organ again as much as I have. Thank 

you John Grunow for the wonderful craftsmanship and finishing on schedule, Opus Two for coming 

out to launch the new system, Joe Galema for acting as consultant and the many donors who made 

this project possible. - Amalia Dobbins, Director of Music 

Music 

Important Music Reminders 
 

Pentecost - June 5 will be the last Sunday of 

regular choir before we break for the summer. 

No Thursday evening rehearsals after June 5th. 

 

Summer Choir - Every other Sunday 

Summer Choir is open to everyone. You do not 

need to commit to regular choir to participate. 

We will meet every other week at 9:15 AM to 

rehearse for the 10:30 indoor services. Music will 

be mostly familiar and easy to sing. Summer 

Choir Sundays are June 26, July 10, July 24 & 

Aug 21. No Thursday choir rehearsals. 

 

Organ Recital - Date Coming soon! 

We will dedicate our beautiful new organ system 

with a concert of stunning musical works 

performed by a renowned organist. Stay tuned 

for details! 

 

Summer Concert - Date Coming soon!  

Last year we enjoyed a fun night of music and 

dancing with Tribe! a New Orleans style jazz and 

zydeco band. Stay tuned for details about this 

year's concert! 

Congratulations Amalia 

Amalia Dobbins was recently selected from 

among a national pool of applicants and 

awarded a full scholarship to attend the 2022 

Sewanee Church Music Conference (SCMC) 

this July 11-17 at The University of the South. 

She will have the opportunity to work alongside 

and learn from  some of the most gifted 

musicians in the Episcopal Church and nation. 

We are so excited for Amalia and please 

congratulate her next time you see her. When 

asked Amalia said, “I’m overjoyed about this 

opportunity and am looking forward to bringing 

back and implementing some new found 

knowledge to enhance our music ministries here 

at St. Michael's.”   
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Children, Youth, & Families 

Cathedral Ridge Work Day 

Friday, May 20 – Saturday, May 21 

Cathedral Ridge Camp & Retreat Center 

 

Cathedral Ridge is the Camp & Retreat Center for the diocese of Colorado and provides us with great 

facilities and activities for retreats, family camps, and summer camps! High Schoolers are invited to 

come spend the night at Cathedral Ridge on Friday and spend Saturday giving back to this wonderful 

place and helping them get ready for summer camp season! This event is free of charge to all 

participants. Visit our sign up and registration page to learn more and register! 

www.stmikeschurch.com/signup 

Vacation Bible School:  

“Views From the Mountaintop” 

Pre-K to Rising 6th Grade 

Tuesday, July 12 - Thursday, July 14 

5:00 - 7:30 PM (Evening Program)  

 

Join us for an immersive Vacation Bible School 

experience at St. Michael’s! This three night 

program will educate participants about God, 

provide fun and engaging games and activities, 

and create opportunities for bonding and 

relationship building! VBS is open to participants 

entering pre-k to rising 6th grade. There are also 

important roles available for both adult volunteers 

and teen helpers (rising 7th grade to graduating 

seniors). Visit the sign-up and registration page to 

learn more and register! 

www.stmikeschurch.com/signup 

2021-2022 Program Year Wrap Up  
 

It has been a wonderful year for our children & 

youth here at St. Mike’s! Thank you to parents 

and volunteers for your support and help in 

making these experiences happen for our youth 

this year. Children’s Chapel & Nursery Care will 

continue through the summer!  

 

• Last Sunday School – Sunday, May 15 

• Last Youth Group – Wednesday, May 11 

• Last Youth Council – Sunday, May 22 

 

Nursery Care will be available from 10:15 AM – 

12:00 PM during the summer (May 29-Sept. 4) 

Please continue to check your email as well as 

the Children & Youth weekly eNews for details 

on events for Children, Youth, and Families this 

summer! 
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Children, Youth, & Families 

Senior Send-off & Celebration 

Sunday, May 15 

During 10:30 AM Worship 

 

Congratulations to our graduating high school 

seniors! We will be celebrating you on May 15 

during the 10:30 Service. Prior to May 7, 

Seniors are invited to schedule a meeting with 

Owen to learn more about Send-off Sunday, as 

well as the St. Michael’s Senior Scholarship 

that is awarded to all graduating seniors from 

St. Mike’s! 

Register Today!  

St. Michael’s Family Camp 

August 5 – 7, 2022 

Cathedral Ridge Camp  

St. Michael’s families of 

all ages are invited to 

unplug, relax, and 

delight in the beauty of 

God’s creation. Enjoy a 

long weekend of 

delicious meals, arts & 

crafts, hikes, high ropes and archery, field 

games, worship, s’mores, and so much more. 

Inter-generational as well as age-appropriate 

activities will be offered. Cost for the weekend is 

$200 per adult and $150 per child. Scholarships 

are readily available. Please reach out to Owen 

for scholarship info or if you would like to sponsor 

a participant or family. 

https://www.stmikeschurch.com/familycamp 

 

Cathedral Ridge July & August 

Children & Youth Camps Weeks  
Children and Youth camps are a wonderful 

opportunity to connect with God and 

experience Christian community in a non-church 

setting. Cathedral Ridge primary, middle school 

and high school camps are carefully designed to 

build faith in a fun and safe environment. In 2022, 

camps will explore the Way of Love: Turn. Learn. 

Pray. Worship. Bless. Go. Rest. These are core 

spiritual practices that can be explored and 

embraced at every age and stage of faith. Each 

day will include worship and Bible study, and 

outdoor activities like archery, a challenge course 

and zip line, and gaga ball. Learn precautions, 

dates, and register at www.cathedralridge.org. 

Middle & High School  

End of Year Celebration 

Wednesday, May 25 

6:00 – 8:00 PM 

 

Congratulations to all our youth making it 

through another school year! We will be 

celebrating you with an amazing meal and epic 

games on May 25. Come ready to eat, have 

fun, and reflect on the past year! We are proud 

of you!!! 
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Fellowship  

Widows Support Group 

May 14, 11:30 AM Offsite 

Widows are invited to lunch on May 14, at 11:30 

at Marigold on Centennial off Garden of the Gods 

Road. Reservations will be under MaryDee. 

Please let MaryDee know if you will or will not be 

able to come so she can adjust the reservations 

accordingly. Email RSVP to 

jmandmdweigel@aol.com.  

Men’s Fellowship  

All men of St. Michael’s are invited to join one 

of our two regular men’s fellowship 

opportunities. We hope to see you soon!  
 

Tuesdays, 7:00 - 8:00 AM  

Topic based conversation & fellowship. 

Contact: Bryan Call bryan_call@comcast.net 
 

Saturday, May 14, 8:00 - 9:00 AM  

Morning prayer & fellowship. 

Contact Rich Page: pagex2@comcast.net. The 

Saturday Men’s Group will be on break this 

summer. Last gathering is May 14 till Sept. 10.  

New Friday Women’s Book Group  
The Friday Women’s Book Group will begin 

meeting every other Friday, starting in mid-May. 

We will meet in the prayer room. We intend to 

read and discuss classic and contemporary 

authors whose writings relate to our spiritual life. 

Our hope is that the readings and discussions will 

deepen and enrich our own journeys. The group 

will be small to enable deeper discussion. If 

interested, call or text Wanda Berthelot  

719-502-1030. 

Mom’s Night Out 

Saturday, May 14, 5:30 PM  
All moms of school-

aged children & 

younger are invited to 

a mom’s night out on 

May 14. We will meet 

for dinner at Lazy 

Dog restaurant 7605 

Academy Blvd. North. 

Please RSVP to Ruth 

at rmorrison427@gmail.com or 503-523-8451 by 

May 11. 

Potluck Cookout 

Saturday, May 7, 4-6 PM  

20s & 30s and their families are 

invited to join us for a potluck 

cookout! We will be gathering  

under the pavilion at St. Mike's 

for fun, fellowship, & food. RSVP 

to owen@stmikeschurch.com.  

Caregivers Support Group 

Saturday, May 7, 3:00 PM 

Saturday, May 21 & June 4, 18 at 2 PM 

Meet in-person in the Chapel 

The Caregiver Support Group is a group of men 

and women, within the church and community, 

who are caregivers.  We care for spouses, par-

ents, special needs children and friends.  We 

meet twice a month for prayer, fellowship, sup-

port and to follow up with one another. Ques-

tions? Contact Edwina Burdekin (Retired Dea-

con) at  719-591-6837 or 719-244-2555.  

mailto:owen@stmikeschurch.com
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Welcome Newcomers!  

We are delighted to welcome the following new 

members to our spiritual home.   

Shawn & Katherine Brennan 

Chris & Ama Couch 

Ed & Patti Hanemann 

Jan Precher 

Julie Reed 

Phillip & Claire Rische 

Amelia Schluter 

Desmond Shorland 

New to St. Michael’s? Contact Linda Kean 

linda@stmikeschurch.com to get connected.  

Let’s Get Connected! 

Third Sunday of the Month, 9:15 AM  

Meet in the Chapel (Downstairs)  

Are you new or newish to St. 

Michael’s?  Earlier this year we 

launched a monthly Newcomer 

Class that meets on the third 

Sunday of each month. These 

classes are a great opportunity 

for you to get to know other newcomers, the staff, and 

our clergy. Each month we will focus on one topic and 

follow a three topic rotation. After three months we will 

restart the topic rotation. Therefore you can drop in at 

any time and always learn something new.  This class is 

designed for Newcomers, but ALL are welcome to attend 

any of the classes. No sign up required. Just show up! 

May 15: About St. Michael’s  

June 19: Get Connected & Involved  

Parish Announcements & Newcomers 

Vimeo is Going Away 

Our livestream platform Vimeo will go 

away at the end of May. 99% of our 

online views are through YouTube and 

Facebook. This transition will allow us to 

focus on enhancing the worship service 

while being good stewards of our 

resources.  

Easter Flower Thank You  

A special thank you to all who donated 

Easter Flowers. In addition to dozens of 

flowers we also purchased two Blazing 

Autumn Maple Trees, used them behind 

the altar for the Easter services, and will 

plant them in our gardens as a living 

memorial to your generosity. Thank you! 

Parish Work Days 

Saturday, May 7  

Saturday, May 14 

9:00 - 11:30 AM 

We need your help to clean up after a 

long winter. Join us as we get our 

outdoor spaces ready for outdoor 

worship services and summer events. All 

ages and skill levels are needed. Please 

let us know you are coming by signing up 

online. Bring a pair of work gloves, 

sunscreen, and a hat. Questions? 

Contact Junior Warden, Jim Marquart: 

jtmarquart@gmail.com  
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Stay Connected & Informed 

St. Michael’s Episcopal Church 
7400 Tudor Road  

Colorado Springs, CO 80919 

Office Hours:  Monday - Thursday  9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Office Telephone: 719-598-3244 

www.stmikeschurch.com 

The Rev. Matt Holcombe, Rector         x101   matt@stmikeschurch.com     

The Rev. Angela Lerena, Associate Rector     x102   angela@stmikeschurch.com 

The Rev. Gary Darress, Deacon         x100   gary@stmikeschurch.com 

The Rev. Dr. Joanne Sanders         x100   support@stmikeschurch.com 

Owen Copps, Director of Children & Youth Ministries x104   owen@stmikeschurch.com 

Diane Dennison, Front Desk           x100   diane@stmikeschurch.com 

Amalia Dobbins, Director of Music        x115   amalia@stmikeschurch.com 

Drew Hutchinson, AVL Technician           x100   avl@stmikeschurch.com 

Dr. Joe Galema, Organist            x115   music@stmikeschurch.com 

Linda Kean, Newcomer Ministry Coordinator     x106   linda@stmikeschurch.com 

Jan McLaughlin, Finance Manager        x105   treasurer@stmikeschurch.com 

Bojana & Marinko Pantovic, Sextons       x100   contact@stmikeschurch.com 

Jennie Wandfluh, Special Events Coordinator        x103   jennie@stmikeschurch.com  

St. Michael’s Vestry  

Senior Warden: Kristy Callihan  Junior Warden: Jim Marquart  

Class of 2023: Marcy Capell, Amy de Lourenco, & Dean Logemann 

Class of 2024: Sue Caruthers, Andy Laffely, Elena Zarecky  

Class of 2025: Russ Howell, Linda Page, Rachel Stoller 

Clerk: Aprel Mitchell  

Weekly eNews & Bulletins 

 

Did you know the best place to read the latest Weekly 

eNews or download bulletins is St. Michael’s 

“Publications Page” on our website.  

www.stmikeschurch.com/publications 
 

 

 

Change of Address? 
Please contact the church office if you have recently 

changed your address or phone number. You can call 

719-598-3244 or email contact@stmikeschurch.com 

and we will update your records. Thank you!  
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May Birthdays  
1  Marsha Sterling  

2  Charles Brown  

3  Terry Bryan  

3  Chris Horn  

3  Claire Rische  

4  Jim Moore  

4  Gavin Wandfluh  

5  Sarah Fulton  

5  Trenton Sears  

5  Grace Smullen  

5  Julie Waidelich  

6  Michael Torrey  

7  Jane Borchert  

8  Ethan Bélanger  

8  Jennifer Sherlock  

9  Tena Engelman  

9  Phil Rische  

9  Katherine Toldy  

10  Owen Copps  

10  Roger Hanson  

11  Betsi Fredrickson  

11  Joshua Newberry  

13  Patrick Dobbins  

13  Margery Erickson  

15  Shane Warren  

16  Devin Harriman  

17  William Marshall  

17  Simon Watson  

18  Jo Sorge  

19  Steve Carr  

19  Susan Futey  

20  Nancy Oswell  

22  Diane Dennison  

22  Vicki Logemann  

22  Sarah BethSpencer  

22  Mark Weidner  

23  Michael Lundy  

23  Jaan Raamot  

25  Sarah Wettemann  

26  Ned Bryan  

26  Betty Bullard  

26  Bob Callihan  

27  Daniel de Lourenco  

27  Karlyn Greenway  

27  Charlotte Mapes  

30  Geoff Bennett  

30  Henry Hudson  

30  Linda Wilsey  

May Anniversaries  
1  Carl & Michele Nesbitt  

6  Sarah Fulton  

6  Barry & Nancy Oswell  

12  Linda Dameron  

12  Jason & Mary Lett  

14  Aaron & Molly Sutherlin  

18  Simon & Robin Watson  

21  Jason & Lisa Cumby  

22  Steve & Cindy Carr  

24  Mark & Jane Borchert  

26  Ned & Terry Lynn Bryan  

26  David & Susan Futey  

26  Stephen & Peggy Toldy  

29  Phil & Eloise McDaniel  

29  Mark & Linda Wilsey  

31  Chad & Rachel Stoller 
  

June Birthdays 
1  Pam Callihan  

1  Laura Johnson  

1  Carrie Petersen  

2  Denise Notzon  

2  Mikey Priest  

2  Ann Whitlock  

3  Barbara Kean  

3  Kim Poli  

4  Bob Kean  

4  Floyd Reichert  

5  Steven Ferner  

5  Isaac Borchert  

6  Corey Fogle  

6  Mary Hattick  

6  Judi Jenkins  

7  Thomas Vail  

10  Shay Anderson 

10  Ashlynn Lowenberg  

10  Emily McMorran  

10  Katie Tompkins  

10  Abigail Trevillian  

11  Sue Wiseman  

13  Hank Pricenski  

14  David Paffett  

15  Gerry Forster  

15  Gloria Johnson  

15  Kay Wettemann  

16  Craig Fleischmann 

16  Jasper Cunningham   

If your birthday or anniversary was not listed 

here, email linda@stmikeschurch.com, so we 

can update our database with your correct  

information.  

17  Pam Priest  

19  Britney Lowenberg  

19  Katherine Newberry  

20  Tom Bélanger  

22  Lily DiSilverio  

22  Sergio de Lourenco  

24  Bill Tillman  

25  Richard Page  

27  Sue Caruthers  

27  Gabe Capell 

28  Barbara Dierks  

28  Carol Pierce  

29  Ryan Fenton  

29  Rose Numair  

29  Bill Oliver  

30  Sherri Anderson 
 

June Anniversaries 
2  Michael & Jan Lundy  

4  Al & Sally Creely  

7  Patricia & Doug Nielsen  

7  Ed & Jan Smith  

8  Andrew Keen & Kathleen Foster  

8  Rick & Judi Jenkins  

8  Rev. Angela & Rico Lerena  

9  Steven & Mary Ferner  

10  Ronald & Candice Chernak  

10  Chris & Meggie Kean  

11  Brett & Jennie Wandfluh  

11 Tom & Laura DiSilverio  

14  John & Sue Bessette  

14  John & Claudia Watkins  

14  Bobby & Christine Sorden  

15  Dean & Vicki Logemann  

16  Paul & Mary Anderson  

16  Rick & Ann Couch  

19  Danny & Beverly Raider  

23  Jack & Carolyn Braley  

23  Andres & Ruth Morrison  

23  Darryl & Terry Thatcher  

23  Richard & Jan Wiedey  

25  Joe & Mary Hattick  

28  Scott & Kristy Callihan  

28  John & Jacque Paul  

30  Dan & Debbie Zarecky  
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June 5 • Pentecost 
Outdoor Worship 10:30 AM  

Cookout & Fellowship 11:45 AM 
Join us & Invite a Friend (or two) 

Information Session: May 10, 6:30 PM  

www.stmikeschurch.com/pilgrimage 


